[image: image1.jpg]FITZROY JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB INC.
(Reg. No: A0034144U) | A.B.N. 44 488 905 509 | PO Box 2447 Fitzroy Victoria 3065 | www.fitzroyjuniorfe.com.au | enquiries@fitzroyjuniorfc.com.au



 
WELCOME TO SEASON 2009

On behalf of the FJFC Committee, welcome to all new and returning players and parents. We’re sure the 2009 season will be another great season for the Club and all involved.

The Yarra Junior Football League (YJFL) has set Sunday April 19 as the start date for the season, with 15 rounds planned. This means that footy will officially start off during the last weekend of the school holidays.

We expect to field at least two teams in every age group from Under 10 to Colts (under 17) this season, with some age groups fielding 3 teams.

Grounds

And while the ongoing effects of the drought are not impacting on the starting date for this season, the City of Yarra is constantly assessing the state of the Brunswick St Oval and is currently planning to only allow there to be two home games played there each Sunday.

During the season, we will also lose access to the Alfred Crescent ground due to the Council undertaking works to improve the ground, build a new pavilion and install wetlands nearby which will provide water to the ground in the future.

We are working with the Council and the YJFL to work out the best solutions to these ground restrictions and we will let you know as soon as we have confirmed information.

Parents

As with each season, we again call on as many parents as possible to be involved in the Club. We cannot run a strong Committee and put teams on the ground each weekend without parents taking the roles of coach, team manager, goal and boundary umpires, trainers, timekeepers, umpires escorts etc. 

Anyone who is interested in playing a role in their child’s team, please talk to your coach or contact a member of the Committee.

We also need another parent to be part of the Committee. If you are willing to join the Committee, would like to know what is involved or know someone who may be interested, please contact me. 
Registrations

We’d like to thank everyone for their fast response to registering this year. We have been swamped with registrations prior to today and this is helping considerably in our planning teams, coaches and working out ground arrangements. 

Good luck to all our teams in 2009.

Sophie Arnold
President

Season Dates
Season starts

19 April

No games

7 June (Queen’s Birthday weekend), 5 July (Inter League)

Finals


16, 23 and 30 August

Presentation Day
TBC




2009 Fees

The Committee has decided to maintain fees at the same level as the past two seasons, but we have had to include a $10 levy per player to cover a levy imposed on all clubs by the YJFL to assist in financing the redevelopment of the league’s facilities at Bulleen Park.
Fees for 2009 are:

U10s-U13s: $155 (including $10 YJFL levy)

U14s-U17s: $175 (including $10 YJFL levy).

Registration fees must be paid before players will be permitted to play this season. If registration fees present a financial difficulty, please contact Sally Marsden, Registration Secretary.

PLAYER UNIFORMS

All players are required to wear FJFC match day jumpers, royal blue (home games) and white (away games) and FJFC socks. Jumpers will be supplied to players before the first game.

A pair of FJFC socks will be included with all registrations this year. Free shorts will also be provided to all new players and players in the U12s, U14s and Colts. We believe that providing complimentary shorts to players at two year intervals will correspond to most children's growth patterns.  

Players needing extra socks and shorts will be able to purchase these through the Club. Socks cost $10 per pair and shorts $12 per pair. 

Please fill out an order form on your age group’s table if you want to purchase socks or shorts and these will be ordered for you. Alternatively, please email enquiries@fitzroyjuniorfc.com.au. Socks and shorts will be provided in your team kits before the season starts. 

Boot Swap

Sally Fawkes and Chris Grace, who have organised the boot swap for the past two seasons, have agreed to do it again for next season.

Last season’s footy boots can be dropped onto the front verandah at 14 Howitt St, Northcote, as clean as possible but they won't be rejected! All sizes/brands welcome. It would be helpful (but is not essential) if you could tag them with the US boot size. 
Insurance 
All FJFC players are covered by an overarching insurance policy taken out by the Club, through JLT Sport, which provides a basic (bronze) level of cover for all YJFL teams. 

The Committee has reassessed this level of insurance cover and has decided to pay extra to take out a higher level of cover for this season. By law, both levels only cover non-Medicare Medical Benefits. The differences between the two levels are:

	
	Bronze (Basic Cover)
	Gold

	Non-Medicare Medical Costs

(examples include: Ambulance, 

Physio, dental, chiro, 

private hospital accommodation)
	50% reimbursement

$2000 max per claim

$100 excess per claim
	90% reimbursement

$3,500 max per claim

$50 excess per claim

	Capital Benefits
	$20,000 for Under 18
	$40,000 for U18


AMBULANCE FEES

As shown above, ambulance fees are not covered by this insurance. We would like parents to be aware that if an ambulance is needed to take an injured player to hospital, the cost of the ambulance travel will have to be met by the player’s family if they do not have health cover or an ambulance subscription. To become an ambulance subscriber, please go to www.ambulance.vic.gov.au
First Aid Training

Each game, a first aid trained parent is required to act as Trainer. The YJFL offers training to anyone interested in attending. The FJFC is also looking at running first aid training for interested parents. 

If you are interested in undertaking first aid training, please email Helen Stevens (see Committee details)
Mouthguards
All players must wear a fitted mouthguard for games and, preferably, training sessions. 
Medical Information and Treatment
All players will be emailed a medical information form when they register. Please fill this out as soon as possible as the information will then be made available to Team Managers to have on hand at each game. PLEASE NOTE: Players must supply their own asthma medication and any other medication possibly required during games.

Coaches for 2009
Congratulations to the successful candidates appointed as coaches for this season (list below). We still have gaps to fill, however, so if you are interested (either on your own or with another parent to help) or want to know more, please contact either Sophie Arnold or Tony Gillberg (contact details under 2009 Committee).
U10s - Graham Jorgensen, Dick Terrens, TBA
U11s - Dean Robinson, Anthony Rush
U12s - Mike Angus, Chris Bain
U13s - Rod Leech, TBA
U14s - Tim McCormack, Bruce Edwards
U15s - TBA
U17s - John Linfoot, Wayne Gent
Sponsorships

The FJFC is seeking sponsorships. If you are interested in sponsoring the Club in any way or you know of a potential sponsor, please contact the President or Secretary.
Supplementary Umpires

The YJFL requires each club to nominate two members who are willing to umpire Under 10 (and in rare cases U11 or U12) games when needed by the League. These people will be paid normal umpires rates and training will be provided. 
Please email Matt O’Connor if you are able to take on this role this year (details below)
2009 Committee of Management
President: Sophie Arnold 



9489 4348
0421 214 334

lorimax@virtual.net.au
Secretary: Paula White



9341 7534
0419 190 868

pwhite@redcross.org.au
Treasurer: Andy Lambert



9489 9682
0407 114 888

lambert88@bigpond.com
Committee Members: 
Matt O’Connor (YJFL Liaison)


9480 0421
0407 560 364

matthew.oconnor@iird.vic.gov.au


Tony Gillberg




9482 1377
0417 357 619

tony.gillberg@amcor.com.au
Helen Stevens




9663 9730


helen@adcore.com.au



Angus Calder




9486 6601
0403 433 308

acalder@bigpond.net.au
Vacant position

Registration Secretary: Sally Marsden

9486 1063
0425 885 069 sally.marsden@bigpond.com
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